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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
November 28, 2007
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the November 28, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Chris Barcelona, Zealon Solomon, Theron Batie, Kristian Francisco, and Greg Gaiennie.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 1:30 p.m. 

· The November 2, 2007 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the minutes. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Communication to Applicants for Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh communicated the acceptances and non-acceptances of small project proposals to the applicants.  He also requested and obtained a match from Visual Arts for their small project proposals.  
· My Math Lab Software – Donna Methvien had My Math Lab software installed in all STF labs.
· Action Item:  Donna Methvien will have the Fayard 122 lab converted for the needs of Math 161 students and limit the URL’s the computers can access after the end of the Fall 2007 semester.

· Action Item:  A report and recommendation from the Lab Usage Subcommittee will be provided at the next meeting based upon usage data from Spring 2007 and Summer 2007.  Dr. Yates and Chris Barcelona will work on preparing the proposal to create a lab in the Student Union as soon as the Student Union renovation plans are finalized. (carried over from the previous meeting in Dr. Yates’ absence.) 
· Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh reported there were 22 proposals submitted.  The Small Project subcommittee recommended 18 of them for some level of funding, granting the full $75,000.00 to these proposals.  Thirteen of them were from Computer Science & IT.  Since the majority of the proposals were received from Computer Science & IT, the Dean of the College of Science and Technology will be asked to provide a match that will make up the difference between the funds available and the amount required to fully fund the proposals.  Two proposals were deemed to be artificially broken up because they requested equipment for the same room.  Therefore, they will be granted one amount to split between the two proposals. All of the accepted proposals from areas outside of CS & IT were fully funded from the Student Technology Fee.  A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to approve the acceptance of 18 proposals and granting the full $75,000 available. Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will send the STF Committee an Excel file with the Small Project Proposal recommendations from the Small Project Proposal Sub-Committee, and he will send out a communication to the recipients of the small project grants.  Dr. Asoodeh will also communicate with the Dean of the College of Science and Technology to request the match for the CS & IT proposals.
· Large Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh reported on behalf of Dr. Yates that the Large Project Proposal Sub-Committee did not receive any Large Project Proposals.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will e-mail the students on the STF Committee the list of departments who were eligible to submit Large Project proposals this last cycle.

· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien reported there was a request for two surplus computers from Chemistry & Physics.  A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the surplus computer proposal. Greg Gaiennie seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Bi-Annual Reports – The bi-annual report was given to the SGA President, Chris Barcelona, for presentation to the SGA Senate. 
· A motion to adjourn was made by Chris Barcelona.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 2:01 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held in the Spring 2008 semester and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Chris Barcelona 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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